From: Paul Souders

To: Rep Power; Sen Taylor

Cc: JWMTR Exhibits

Subject: In support of HB 2001

Date: Monday, June 10, 2019 1:38:55 PM

Dear Rep. Power and Sen. Taylor,
Please consider this email testimony to be entered into the record for HB 2001, in FAVOR of the bill.
Firstly, thank you Rep. Power for your sponsorship of this bill.

Secondly, | strongly support expanding the options for housing in Oregon towns and cities. | would like to share my
story.

My family recently completed renovation on our home (including adding an ADU) and I have some knowledge of
the financial math that’s driving up housing costs and paradoxically will lead the destruction of our historic
neighborhood housing stock.

Because the sale value of our lot, if were theoretically unbuilt, was much greater than the sale value of the existing
house (built 1942, | think), there was enormous financial pressure to “maximize the envelope ” and build a
McMansion on our standard 5000SF Portland lot. This would have easily paid for the demolition fee and provided
us with a lot of money if we had chosen to sell. That would have turned a ~$500K single family home into a $1.1M
single family home! (We did NOT do this!)

Conversely, if we could have built a maximum-envelope duplex on the lot, we could have sold either unit for about
$550K.

Either way, the result would have been one $1.1M property. The difference would have been who could live there:
1 millionaire family

or

2 families that are maybe not actually millionaires.

Of course, we did neither. We won’t be able to flip it and retire, but that wasn’t our goal. But everyone around us is
doing some version of this math, and if “missing middle” housing is difficult/impossible to build, the result will be
the end of cute Portland bungalows that (in part) drew us to the neighborhood AND ALSO housing that only
millionaires can afford! There would probably be an accompanying acceleration of construction in 5-story apartment
buildings along the nearby CR corridor, leading to the “canyon effect” we are seeing along Division St. or
Mississippi St. Which would also shred the (commercial) neighborhood we moved to! Heck that's already driven a
lot of cute neighborhood shops & restaurants out of business, to be replaced by those bougie outfits that sell $15
bowls of soup.

If our goal as Oregonians is to make Oregon a welcoming place, with vibrant neighborhoods, small businesses, and
room for a diverse group of people who are not all millionaires, we desperately need to diversify our family-size
housing stock.

Thank you,
Paul Souders

915 SE Lambert St
Portland
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